AMC Maine Chapter

2008 Annual Meeting – September 27, 2008

Business Meeting Minutes

Camp Susan Curtis- Stoneham, Maine

Laura Flight, Maine Chapter Chair, brought the meeting to order at approximately 7:10PM.

Approximately 69 Maine Chapter members were in attendance.

Laura thanked Vice Chair Carrie Walia for her hard work organizing this year’s annual meeting.

Laura provided a brief update on what the Executive Committee had accomplished in 2008, including:

· At Large- Joleen- organized Wilderness First Aid, leader training, by-laws, many other unnoticed tasks

· Conservation Committee- Frank and Jane- wind forum

· Family Committee- Wyman and Greg- outings to Little Lyford Pond Camps

· Meetings & Education- Jeff- several successful events, search and rescue dogs, Grand Canyon rafting

· Membership- Janet- $2,000 membership conversion bonus from Joy St, chapter membership brochure

· Outings- Wilderness First Aid through SOLO, leader training, winter series, diversity of activities

· Newsletter- Bob and Brenda- continue diverse content, popular tabloid style

· Trail maintenance- Peter and Keith- trips to Katahdin Iron Works AMC land and 40 other miles of trails

· Treasurer- Denise- keeps us on track

· Vice Chair- Carrie- first year on the Executive Committee and role was vice chair, starting a young members group, organized this annual meeting

· Webmaster- Tim-  on-line calendar, xml formats he wrote being used by many other chapters

· Other events we were involved with- SnoFest in Greenville, Common Ground Country Fair, trail work and conservation efforts on Mt. Cutler in Hiram, intern from Colby for Young members, LURC CLUP, MWI Plum Creek

Upcoming events

· BPA Nalgene potluck and information session

· Telluride with Young members

· Electronic newsletter- postage savings

· WE are doing lots of stuff so please join!

Jeff Aceto, Meetings and Education Chair, gave a brief, but enthusiastic power-point presentation on 2008 M&E events as well as a preview of events to come for 2009.

Gerry Whiting from AMC gave a brief update on happenings on AMC land in the Maine Woods Initiative. This included recognition of trail work, boundary monitoring, and shelter construction in this area and some information on the Plum Creek proposal for the adjacent area.

Laura provided the membership with back ground information concerning the proposed revisions to the Maine Chapter by-laws. Laura recognized Joleen Rice for taking the lead in this effort. There were no substantive changes but changes were made to bring them in to the electronic age of doing business.  Laura noted that a copy of the proposed by-laws has been posted on the chapter website since the beginning of August and copies have been available here at the meeting. A motion was made to accept the proposed by-laws as written. The motion was seconded. The motion passed unanimously by the membership. 

Laura thanked people stepping off of the Executive Committee and recognized them with a certificate of appreciation:

1) Maggie Warren- Secretary

2) Frank Robey- Conservation Co-Chair 

3) Spencer Meyer- Outings Co-Chair

4) Peter Broderick- Outings Co-Chair

5) Joleen Rice- At Large

Laura presented the Chapter’s “Appie of the Year” award to both of the Outings Chairs, Spencer Meyer and Peter Broderick for their outstanding leadership, cooperation, installing the on-line trip listing system for the web page, hosting leadership training, and their dedication to the club. Laura remarked that they are both stepping down as Outings Co-chairs and will be missed. 

Laura presented a Lifetime Achievement Award to Joleen Rice for her many years of service to the Maine Chapter. 

Laura listed the position and individual seeking re-election to the Maine Chapter Executive Committee

Position


Person
At Large


Matt Colello

Chair



Laura Flight

Conservation Co-Chair 
Jane Danielson

Family Outings Co-Chair
Greg Hansel

Family Outings Co-Chair
Wyman Briggs

Meetings and Education
Jeff Aceto

Membership


Janet Roderick

Newsletter Co-Chair

Bob Cummings

Newsletter Co-Chair

Brenda Cummings

Paddling Chair

Dave Wood

Public Relations 

Jeanne Christie

Trail Maintenance Co-Chair
Peter Roderick

Trail Maintenance Co-Chair
Keith Chapman

Treasurer


Denise Courtemanche

Vice Chair


Carrie Walia

Webmaster


Tim Flight

Laura listed the position and individual seeking election to the Maine Chapter Executive Committee

Position


Person
At Large


Larry Dyer

The late of committee chairs above passed unanimously. 

Laura mentioned vacancies still on the Maine Chapter Executive Committee and encouraged the membership to become involved.
- Conservation Co-Chair

- Outings Co-Chair



- Outings Co-Chair



- Secretary




- Young Members Chair

Carrie Walia led a raffle of items for the membership.

Jeff Aceto introduced the guest speaker for the evening, Bill Yeo of Durham, Maine on his attempt to climb Mount Everest.

Respectfully submitted, Laura Flight 11/15/2008

